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     Congratulations to Chapter R2 and 

newsletter editor Barb Nugent! Your 

chapter newsletter has been named 

NEWSLETTER of the Quarter for the 3rd 

Quarter! Way to go! For those who 

would like to see their most recent 

newsletter click here! 

Patti and I want to thank all the Officers 
we had at the Fall Officer Meeting. We 
had a great time getting out information 
as well as the feedback we got from you.  
Any feedback and suggestions that we 
get will help us better serve the mem-

bers of Michigan.  Hopefully those who 
attended took home the information that 
was presented to their chapters.  If not, 
please ask them about it.  I know some 
chapters have snowbirds who migrate 
south every winter and we heard some 
had already left for the season.  Hope 

you have a great winter in the warm 
south.  If you get tired of the heat be 
sure to come back to Michigan in time 

for Wingless Weekend which will be 
March 9th & 10th in Houghton Lake.  
The same venue as last year at the 
Lakeside Resort.  The district team is 

planning a fun filled weekend with our 
cartoon character theme so don’t miss it. 
And to help us spread the fun please get 
with your chapter team and come up 
with some kind of FUN skit. We can’t 
wait to see it! 

     Is your membership number  

166294?  Again you have until the end 

of November to call us if your member-

ship number is - 

. Just give us a call and you can 

collect the $25 prize! 

     As we say good bye to Region D we 
say HELLO to the former Region TEAM 
cause they are not going anywhere look 

for their articles on the next few pages 

of this newsletter. When we saw them in 
the Region D newsletter I knew I wanted 
to share them with you in our Michigan 
newsletter. Note the Region D Website 
was paid up till mid November so it is no 
longer available. 

     You have until the end of November 
to turn in your Safari Books to Bob &  
Marcia Kinsey. Please see their article for 
more information.  Many of you had 
great fun visiting the destinations on the 

list located right here in Michigan.   At 
the officer meeting each section came 
with four new locations for next year so 

stay tuned! 

     As the riding season comes to an end 
in Michigan, the hunters take to the 
woods and chapters start selecting their 
Chapter Couple of the Year.  It is a time 
to thank that one couple in your chapter 
for the help they provided over the past 
year.  Whether they decide to participate 

in the district couple selection or not 
they deserve to be honored at the chap-
ter level so if your chapter doesn't’ have 
a couple selected yet? It’s not too late!  
It may lead to them being more involved 
and maybe stepping up to be one of the 
next officers in your chapter. So honor 

them without delay! 

     Have a SAFE & Happy Thanksgiving!  

Chapter Officers selected dates for chap-
ter Events & campouts at the Officer 
Meeting these dates are now on the Dis-
trict Google Calendar! For the most up to 
date info on District & Chapter Events 
click on the Michigan District GOOGLE 
CALENDAR! 

 Ken & Patti Kintner, 

 Michigan District Directors 

mailto:president@gwrra.org
mailto:meason@gwrra.org
mailto:director@gwrra.org
mailto:jwagner10@cox.net
mailto:lglydewell@att.net
mailto:gwrramiteam@gmail.com
http://www.gwrra-mi.org/chapter/R2/newsletter/Chapter_R2_Newsletter.pdf
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=gwrramiteam@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York
https://calendar.google.com/calendar/embed?src=gwrramiteam@gmail.com&ctz=America/New_York
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Individual Couple & Chapter of the Year 
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Left to Right 

Rob & Pam Robinson ADDs East Central Section. Rick & Joy Hebner, District University Coordinators. Phil & 

Char Smock, ADDs North Section. Dennis & Felecia Schulte, District Educators. Gary & Carol Williams, 

MAP, MFA, COY, IOY Coordinators. Brent & Sandy Blackburn, Assistant District Educators - Soon to be Dis-

trict Ride Coordinators. Randy & Cheryl Wiggins, ADDs West Section. Tim & Pam Hanson, District MECs. 

Eddie & Charlene McDougle, District Treasurers. Bob & Marcia Kinsey, ADDs South East Section. And Down 

Front Ken & Patti Kintner, District Directors.  If you need anything feel free to contact us! Our contact in-

formation is on the last page of each newsletter. 
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Officer Swap! 

Former ADDs for the 

West Section Tim & 

Pam Hanson are now 

District Membership 

Enhancement Coordi-

nators! 

Former  District Mem-

bership Enhancement 

Coordinators Randy & 

Cheryl Wiggins are 

now Assistant District 

Directors for the West 

Section!  

Tim & Pam Hanson 

Michigan District Membership 

Enhancement Coordinators 

Randy & Cheryl Wiggins 

Assistant District Directors 

West Section 

Also Phil & Char Smock were installed as the ADDs for the North Section! 

Welcome to the Team! 
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Region D Motorist Awareness Program (MAP) Coordinator Karen Ballou came to install 

Gary & Carol Williams. The Michigan District now has a Motorist Awareness Program Coor-

dinator which is now an officer position. Congratulations Gary & Carol!  Gary is also the 

Michigan MFA Coordinator and Carol is the Cou-

ple of the Year Coordinator. 

Lookout Charlene’s got the Camera! 



Hello Fellow Goldwingers, 

Brrrr….do you feel it coming?  The great warm 

weather we’ve been enjoying in Northern Michi-

gan is giving way to the cooler temperatures of 

 2017 Road Safari Passport Books DUE! 

If you want to get in the drawing and get your T-

Shirt order in for the 2017 Road Safari it needs to 

be postmarked by November 30th 2017! 

Stay tuned for details on the 2018 destinations.  

The sections each picked 4 new locations for you 

to ride to next riding season. 

 

Our address is wrong in the passport book so 

please use this address. 

It is: 

      Bob & Marcia Kinsey 

      12170 M-156 

       Morenci MI 49256 

       Bob & Marcia Kinsey, South East Section ADD   
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Fall.  Thankfully, we still have a few Indian Sum-

mer days, so finish your fall chores or go for a 

short ride before winterizing your bike.  Maybe 

you can get in some shopping because the holi-

days will be upon us soon, and it is easier to 

shop and travel while the weather is cooperating. 

     We’ve been busy traveling to all of our sec-

tion chapters and we are happy to report that 

our great Northern Section is intact and open to 

trying some new things.  It’s been exciting to see 

how the other four Section chapters conduct 

their Gatherings and interact with each other 

within their chapter.  We hope we have shared 

some of our excitement with them.   One thing 

we have come to realize in our travel discussions 

is 'all chapters need each other to flourish and 

survive the declining membership'.  We all be-

came members because we have the same thing 

in common; we love to ride and talk motorcy-

cles.  

     It is our hope that our five section chapters, 

plus Ontario Chapter H, can share our love and 

knowledge to become more solidified in our sup-

port for each other.  Section solidarity is our 

goal, and we hope to see many great friendships 

form from our endeavors.  We plan to help our 

chapters overcome their small numbers, fill their 

positions, and learn to relax and just have FUN. 

     Creating FUN is top on our list of things to do 

to revitalize the Northern Region.  Our own 

Chapter J2 will be adding the times and locations 

for other chapter’s dinners to our weekly an-

nouncements.  If each Chapter in our Section 

would consider doing this, it will give your mem-

bers more choices and opportunities to get out 

with other Gold Wingers.  Phil and I are going to 

check into creating a Section Calendar that our 

Section Chapter Directors can add events to, and 

would be available to all Section members.  You 

just never know when someone might wake up 

one morning and decide to see if anything is 

happening within the Section that day.   

     Putting events out there will enhance all of 

our experiences and enable us to make more 

friends within our section.  Until we can get that 

calendar; or another system of communicating 

events up and running, bump us with your long-

range dinner plans and we will put the word out 

to the other CDs.  Of course, you can simply re-

ply to the latest Section email we sent you.  The 

other CDs can pick it up from there, especially if 

it’s close to the event date.   

     A word of caution; please, please, please be 

patient!  Don’t get discouraged if this doesn’t im-

mediately work to increase participation.  First of 

all, it is Snowbird season.  Plus, a Section Calen-

dar is a new concept for our section leaders and 

 

     continued...  



the changes that are occurring we can get lost 

in the confusion and stress that can come with 

change.  The best way to deal with change is to 

just relax and remember to have Fun. 

     Our Motto and heart of our organization is 

NOT changing, we are and continue to be  

"Friends for Fun, Safety, and Knowledge".  

     We have many activities coming up over the 

Holidays.  There are several Chapters who will 

be having Holiday parties starting as early as 

Dec. 2.  Why not check out the District Google 

calendar, the link is on the main webpage right 

under the Events link, and see if there is some-

thing going on that you or your chapter might 

want to join in on.  Be courteous and give the 

chapter you are planning on visiting a heads up 

on how many are coming.  

     For those of you who, like us, have not put 

your bikes away and still plan on riding, stay 

safe, watch for ice and remember that no cagers 

are watching for you. 

   Cheryl and Randy Wiggins 

   ADD Western Section 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rob & Pam Robinson 

 Assistant District Directors 

 Vendor Coordinators 

 Michigan East Central Section 

 

Rob-248-255-5859 bjr365@comcast.net 

Pam-248-255-5860 pjr365@gmail.com 

 

one we all have to get used to.  It will take build-

ing friendships and learning we can rely on each 

other to make the effort to add events to make it 

successful.   

     For those heading out to warmer climates, 

travel safe and keep in touch.  We’d love to see 

your pictures!  You might just warm us up with 

envy on a cold winter day.  This newsletter is here 

for you, so don’t forget to check the District news-

letter out each month for happenings in our Sec-

tion.  We’ll try not to get discouraged if you don’t 

read it; but we know you will…. at least, we like to 

think that….lol!  Happy Thanksgiving all; enjoy 

your blessings! 

  

Your Friends for FUN, Knowledge and Safety, 

Phil and Char Smock 

Newsletter and pictures to 

glasscardinal@yahoo.com 

Business and forms to 

pcsford@yahoo.com 

Phil - 989-737-6533 
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     The words to David Bowie's song "Ch Ch 

Changes (turn and face the strain)" keep rolling 

through my mind, while David Bowie was talking 

about the changes that go on in a person and 

generations we as GWRRA members are not im-

mune to changes.  We are experiencing the 

many changes that go on in an organization. 

     For those that came to the Fall Officers 

meeting you witnessed the changes in Officers 

as several people took over new positions.  All 

sections have an Assistant District Director; 

there is a new Membership Enhancement Coor-

dinator and Motorist Awareness Coordinator, 

which is a new position.  We were told about 

upcoming changes to GWRRA and that there will 

be more changes in the near future.  With all 

file:///C:/Users/Ken/Downloads/bjr365@comcast.net
file:///C:/Users/Ken/Downloads/pjr365@gmail.com
mailto:glasscardinal@yahoo.com
mailto:pcsford@yahoo.com
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      By the time this is being read, we should be the 

new Membership Enhancement Coordinators for the 

District. Cheryl Wiggins did a Great job during the 

time that she held this position. Now her and Randy 

are taking on the Position of Assistant District Di-

rectors for the West Section. Good Luck to them 

both.  

     Looking over the responsibilities of this position, 

I’m going to be very busy. Not only do I have re-

ports to get out each month, I’m also going to be 

looking at newsletters and websites, brag books 

and whatever else might come up. I feel that we’re 

up for the challenge. 

     Speaking of challenge, I would like to challenge 

every member to recruit a new member this next 

year. We need to try and grow the membership in 

this state. If even half of you can get someone new 

to join, or get an old member to come back, then 

we can grow the membership here by 50%. Try to 

talk to some of the members that have let their 

memberships go, we’re trying to get away from the 

word expire, if it’s for health or family reason’s that 

okay. But, if it’s for some other reasons, such as, 

chapter closed, had disagreement with an officer, 

was uncomfortable where they were at. Let’s see 

what we can do to get them back. The more new 

members we can get, the better chance we have a 

chance to keep things going here in Michigan. Too 

many Chapters have closed here in Michigan, due 

to no one wanting to step forward to take on the 

task of running a Chapter. Yes, it is a difficult job at 

times, but if you surround yourself with the right 

people, in the other team positions, it makes it eas-

ier. Also, if some of the newer members see how 

much fun it can be to take on some of these posi-

tions, they just might want to step in and help out. 

It can’t hurt. I don’t think we can afford to lose  

anymore Members or Chapters. 

     The District Raffle Tickets are in. I’ll be hand-

ing them out to the chapters that let me know 

how many they want at the Officers meeting. 

Since we have less members and chapters to sell 

tickets, we are asking each chapter to try to sell 

more. We not asking you to sell 1,000 more. 

Maybe just a couple of hundred more. Remem-

ber, these not only assist the District, but also 

some of the funds come back to your chapter. 

     With all the changes coming after the first of 

the year, none of know what to expect, hopefully 

National has us heading in the right direction. 

There are going to be changes to Rider Ed, Mem-

bership Enhancement and who knows what else. 

I’m hoping that they start releasing some more 

information on the changes in the next month or 

two. 

     The Winless Weekend registration form is out, 

it’s in the newsletter and also on line. Get it in 

now and get your hotel reservation made. Last 

year was a fun time. And I’m sure this year will 

be even better. Can’t wait to see some of the 

costumes. 

  Until Next Month 

  Keep Having Fun 

  Tim & Pam Hanson 

     We would like to start off this month with a 

thank you to our Veterans.  Many have served 

our great country, and some have made the ulti-

mate sacrifice by laying down their lives.  These 

sacrifices have ensured that we have the free-

doms that we enjoy today.  If you can, please 

take the time to attend one of the many ceremo-

nies that will be held this weekend. 

     I wanted to share a little history of why we 

 

     continued...  



Page 17 

observe November 11th as Veterans Day: 

 

History of Veterans Day 

     World War I – known at the time as “The 

Great War” - officially ended when the Treaty of 

Versailles was signed on June 28, 1919, in the 

Palace of Versailles outside the town of Ver-

sailles, France. However, fighting ceased seven 

months earlier when an armistice, or temporary 

cessation of hostilities, between the Allied na-

tions and Germany went into effect on the elev-

enth hour of the eleventh day of the eleventh 

month. For that reason, November 11, 1918, is 

generally regarded as the end of “the war to end 

all wars.” 

     In November 1919, President Wilson pro-

claimed November 11 as the first commemora-

tion of Armistice Day with the following words: 

"To us in America, the reflections of Armistice 

Day will be filled with solemn pride in the hero-

ism of those who died in the country’s service 

and with gratitude for the victory, both because 

of the thing from which it has freed us and be-

cause of the opportunity it has given America to 

show her sympathy with peace and justice in the 

councils of the nations…" 

     The original concept for the celebration was 

for a day observed with parades and public 

meetings and a brief suspension of business be-

ginning at 11:00 a.m. 

     Please take a moment to thank a Veteran for 

the freedoms that you enjoy. 

     Joy and I have been taking some time as of 

late to discuss seminars for Wingless Weekend.  

We have been wondering what the membership 

would like to hear more about.  At the Officers 

meeting this last weekend, we asked the Chapter 

Directors to ask for input from the Chapter mem-

bers.  If there is a particular subject that you 

would like more information about, please let us 

know.  We would like to have the topics set soon. 

If your Chapter is looking for a particular topic 

for a Gathering or event, let us know and we will 

try to make it happen.  Remember, the more you 

know, the more it helps you grow, no matter 

what you do in life. 

Click This Link  to list the training modules 

There is an “automatic zoom” feature.  If you 

click on it and select 200% or more, it will be 

much easier to read.   We look forward to hear-

ing from you soon. 

 

Rick & Joy Hebner, District Trainers 

  joyful57@hotmail.com 

      Time of the year to plan Medic First Aid classes 

for your winter enjoyment.  You never know when 

you may be needed to assist in saving a life.  Please 

get with Gary Williams, Michigan’s MFA coordinator 

for your training needs.  The form is available at the 

Michigan website.  

     And for any of you who have thought of becom-

ing an MFA instructor, which Michigan is in some 

need of, training now will be mostly Web based.  In 

Michigan, Ohio, and Indiana, there are four MFA In-

structor Trainers who are updating their training to 

continue being MFA Instructor Trainers.  At the cur-

rent time, you would have to attend a one day class 

of approximately six hours with one of those four.  

This would be after completing online training and 

an online test.  There is a fee to become an MFA In-

structor of $170.00.  Michigan would be willing to 

pick up that expense if you would like to volunteer to 

become a new MFA Instructor.   

     If you are currently an MFA instructor, this does 

not affect you until your renewal date, and the cost 

for renewals has not changed.  And, of course, 

Michigan picks up that expense also.   

Ride safe,  

Dennis and Felicia 

http://gwrradot.com/wordpress/wp-content/uploads/2017/10/Modules-Seminars-Catagories-9.21.17.pdf
mailto:joyful57@hotmail.com
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     I'm baaaaack!  I know, you were really won-

dering where I was last month because I didn't 

have an article in.  Well, rest assured I am here 

for you, so please read on… 

     With our calendar year winding down, which 

for us here in Michigan means our riding season 

is winding down, if not just plain over, (big sad 

face here), it is a great time for Chapter Couples 

and Individuals to begin finishing up their re-

sume, or simply begin their resume, whichever 

the case may be. 

     The following is a letter that I gave to all the 

Chapters that were present at the Fall Officer's 

Meeting on November 4th.  It is written to the 

Directors, but please make sure that all Chapter 

Couples and Individuals get this information.  

Wingless Weekend is such a fun time, but it is 

even more so when there is participation in the 

Selection Process.  Be encouraging!  Be enthusi-

astic!  Be involved! 

     Hello Chapter Director,  I’d like to take a mo-

ment and say how excited I am to share with you 

again about our Couple and Individual of the 

Year Program.  In 2017 we have had the privi-

lege of Tim and Pam Hanson as our Couple and 

Louie Schippers as our Individual representing 

our great state of Michigan. 

     Thank you for choosing a deserving couple 

from your Chapter to honor them as Couple of 

the Year and an individual to honor as Individual 

of the Year as well.  This is wonderful for your 

Chapter, since having a Couple of the Year, and 

also an Individual of the Year can bring enthusi-

asm to your Chapter, and we can all use more 

enthusiasm! 

     I hope that you will encourage your Couple 

and Individual to take part in the Selection proc-

ess for our next Michigan District Couple and In-

dividual of the Year.  Encourage your Chapter to 

‘get behind’ them as they take this next step.  

Then begin to encourage attendance at Wingless 

Weekend to offer support and cheer them on.  

Our next  Wingless is in Houghton Lake on March  

9-10, 2018.  Your Chapter Couple and/or Individ-

ual could be the ones representing Michigan 

throughout 2018! 

     Thank you in advance for making sure that 

your Chapter’s Couple of the Year and Individual 

of the Year receives the following information 

just as soon as possible.  I look forward to re-

ceiving all resumes on or before the deadline of 

February 2, 2018. 

     All the forms and information concerning the 

handbook, resumes and score sheets can be 

found at    mep.gwrra.org/coy.html     Links will 

be at the bottom of the first page.   Please note 

that your Individual should use the same form, 

simply ignoring the spouse sections/questions.   I 

am available to you, your Couple and/or Individ-

ual if any of you have questions concerning the 

Selection process. 

     As you begin to think about your 2018 Chap-

ter Couple and Individual, please be sure and 

honor them with this decision.  It is not a 

‘popularity’ vote.  It is not a ‘who has not been it 

yet’ decision.  It is an honor for what they have 

done for the Chapter, for their enthusiasm in the 

Chapter and for GWRRA.  Please don’t ask—

simply announce their honor.  Remember, they 

don’t ask Oscar or Emmy winners if they want 

the award, they simply announce their name and 

give the award to them.    Honor, honor, honor! 

 

Blessings, 

 

Carol Williams 

Michigan District C.O.Y. / I.O.Y. Coordinator 

517.262.6314 

1146 Scarlet Oak East 

Jackson, MI 49201 

gwrra.mi.coy2014@gmail.com 

mailto:gwrra.mi.coy2014@gmail.com
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     It is not exactly accurate to say that the Motor-

ist Awareness Program is new to Michigan or even 

GWRRA.  It has been a part of the Rider Education 

Program up until now.  Along with other changes 

being made within the structure of our Association, 

Motorist Awareness has split away from Rider Edu-

cation.  These two programs may now concentrate 

on their uniqueness and their similarities for all of 

us and the general public. 

      While Rider Education teaches riders and co-

riders how to ride safely and what to do in an 

emergency, Motorist Awareness teaches other mo-

torists and their passengers to be aware that mo-

torcycles share the road with them.  It is not just a 

saying, but a reality.  The responsibility for helping 

all motorist to understand and be aware that mo-

torcycles are on the road should be a part of every 

rider and co-rider's day.  Basically everyone who 

rides also drives other vehicles.  We, along with 

the general public, need to be aware of the need 

for being on the lookout; need to be aware of little 

'tricks' that can help us spot motorcycles.  Our new 

Program will endeavor to do just that. 

     Some of our Chapters in Michigan may already 

have a member on their Team who has been their 

Motorist Awareness Coordinator.  If not, this would 

be a great time to seek someone out within your 

Chapter who cares about the idea of sharing safety 

with others.  At this point it is not an Officer posi-

tion within the Chapter, but that could change in 

the future.  They would be a part of your Team. 

     Getting out within your community not only 

helps educate drivers and passengers all through 

your area, it helps promote your Chapter as well.  

There are many different places that would wel-

come a short talk on this very important issue. 

     To help you do this, I can share several ideas 

with you.  One was mentioned at the Fall Officer's 

Meeting and is called Mini-Make-A-Point Presentat- 

entations.  These power point presentations last 

from 5 - 20 minutes.  They will be available to you 

very soon.  It was also noted that anyone may 

present these, not just those within Motorist 

Awareness. 

     One question that was raised at the meeting 

was whether or not these power points could be 

shared on social media.  I have your answer. 

The short version is no, you may not share these 

on any social media. They are copyrighted and 

meant only for actual in-person presentations.  

You will be able to access them from the MI Dis-

trict Website (near future) to use, so please honor 

this restriction of social media. 

     I look forward to working with each Chapter 

throughout Michigan.  Should you have any ques-

tions, or would like to share any ideas, please feel 

free to email, text or call me. 

 

Gary Williams 

MI Motorist Awareness Officer 

MI Medic First Aid Coordinator 

gwrra.mi.coy2014@gmail.com 

517.262.0896 

mailto:gwrra.mi.coy2014@gmail.com
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http://www.gwrra-mi.org/2018 Flyers/2018 Wingless Registration Form.pdf


DATE    EVENT    CHAPTER  LOCATION 
 
December 9th   Holiday Celebration  Chapter S2  Livonia, MI 

February 2-3rd   Ohio—Cabin Fever  Ohio District  Mohican Lodge 

February 9-10th  Indiana—Winter Rendezvous Indiana District  Shipshewana, IN 

March 9-10th   Wingless Weekend  Michigan—District Houghton Lake, MI 

 

Page 22 



 

Page 23 

mailto:ken@vplenawee.com
mailto:patti@vplenawee.com
mailto:rkinsey@tc3net.com
mailto:bjr365@comcast.net
mailto:pcsford@yahoo.com
mailto:cwiggi@comcast.net
mailto:traintim45@sbcglobal.net
mailto:michridered@gmail.com
mailto:felicia@glis.net
mailto:rickheb@hotmail.com
mailto:joyful57@hotmail.com
mailto:brent.a.blackburn@gmail.com
mailto:sandra.e.blackburn@gmail.com
mailto:mcdouglemidt@gmail.com
mailto:spankyncarol@juno.com

